NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

STOCKTON UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT
Meeting Date; June 6, 2023

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Education of the Stockton
Unified School District (“District”), at its board meeting scheduled for June 6,
2023, will hold a public hearing to consider the adoption of the proposed
School Facilities Needs Analysis ("SFNA") for the District to establish Level 2
and Level 3 School Facility fees (collectively, “Alternative Fees”) per square
foot of assessable space for residential construction pursuant to Government
Code sections 65995.5-65995.7. The adoption of the SFNA and the
establishment of the Alternative Fees are necessary to fund the construction
of school facilities necessary to accommodate the growth from new
development and maintain current levels of educational services in the
District.

On Tuesday, June 6, 2023, the public hearing will begin at 4:00 p.m., or as
soon as practicable thereafter, in the Board Room located in the Arthur
Coleman Jr. Administrative Complex,

56 S. Lincoln Street in Stockton, California. The public hearing will be held
in-person. The SFNA and any related documents regarding the proposed
adoption of the Alternative Fees are available for public review during normal
business hours at the District’'s administrative office, located at 56 S. Lincoln
Street, and also at the following link https://www.stocktonusd.net/Page/402

Members of the public are invited to make comments at the hearing or in
writing. Any written comments must be submitted to the Facilities Planner
by no later than 5:00 p.m. the day before the public hearing. Any person
challenging the adoption of the SFNA or the establishment of the Alternative
Fees in a court of competent jurisdiction after the conclusion of the public
hearing may be limited to only those issues raised at the hearing or in
written correspondence received by the District by the submission deadline.

If you require additional information or are submitting written comments,
please contact David Varela, Facilities Planner, at DVarela@stocktonusd.net.
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